How do the current rules for purchasing adversely affect faculty and students?  

specific examples:

On August 15, Rich Ford as Biology General Education Coordinator placed an order to have 230 "Principles of Biology" lab manuals printed.  As of the first week of labs, the order had not been approved.  So he had to photocopy 230 times 4 pages (= 920 pages) of the manual to hand out to students.  Negative effects: paying to print the same pages twice, creating a first-day impression among students that their instructors aren't prepared.

Rich Ford ordered nine hemocytometers for "General Microbiology" on August 26 for a lab on September 8.  Approval was not given until September 3 when Audrana Austin went out of her way to track the order down and cajole it through the process.  Supposedly, the hemocytometers will be here by September 8.  If not, a last-minute, hurry-up substitution will have to be done.  Negative effects:  as of the last class meeting before the lab, he had no idea if the lab could be done as scheduled.  We expect students to came to lab prepared, but how can students prepare when their instructor can't even tell them what lab will be done?  And if the delay in purchase approval results in a substitution lab being done (rather than the one that supports the logical pedagogic flow of the course), it's bound to be less well prepared and less effective.  

Sean Collins is teaching a new course this semester, "Invertebrate Zoology".  Because it is a new course, he is meeting some un-expected needs.  For example, the dry weather is causing there to be fewer insect species available for students to catch on their own.  Therefore, Sean has had to place orders on short notice.  Having to wait, or changing the sequence in which he covers inverebrates, disrupts the pedagogy.

Mandy Bailey, the Biology Academic Lab Manager, places a lot of Biology Department orders.  Her first day on the job was August 1.  As one might expect, she has to place orders with less notice than a veteran would.  The previous P-Card based protocol was designed to meet such needs while providing the necessary fiscal oversight.  If she can't order expeditiously, harm will be done across the Department.

Mark Chatfield is teaching a new course, "Plant Physiology".  When he comes upon un-expected needs, he has purchased them with his own money, some $50 this week alone.  Why?  He's unwilling to have his classes delayed because of the current purchasing procedure.  Is WVSU pushing faculty to spend their own money? 

When Gerry Hankins needs supplies on short notice, he has been using supplies and monies from his lab at University of Virginia, rather than wait for WVSU to decide that he really needs them.  Clearly, that's an un-tenable arrangement.

Tim Ruhnke ordered lab manuals for his "Fundamentals of Biology" course.  It wasn't until August 21 that he knew how many copies he would need, as new section(s) were being added to accommodate late-registering freshmen.  Should he have ordered manuals for an extra section or two (and end up not needing them), or order too few and photocopy them (a more expensive option)?

general issues:

In Biology, we frequently order living specimens and other time-sensitive materials.  Being able to do so on short notice actually saves money, because there's less waste due to dead or decayed materials.

Purchases for research-related materials is based on the results of experiments.  That is, we don't know what we'll need to purchase for step #2 until we see how step #1 turned out.  It would be a waste of money to purchase materials for all possible outcomes.

Accidents.  Things break without sufficient warning.  Should we spend money on replacements for everything breakable, just in case?

talking points:

Speaking only for Biology, we do seek to economize.  We order in bulk anytime it makes sense.  We share materials and equipment to avoid duplication.  We plan ahead as much as we can, if for no other reason than that we don't want our work (teaching and research) to come to a halt while we wait for orders to arrive.  We're natural pack-rats.  We look for specials, free-bees, hand-me-downs.  We don't need to be told that money is limited.  We know that the further we can stretch a dollar, the more we can accomplish.

Consider all the external grant monies that Biology brings to WVSU: some $7,000,000 over the last five years.  Does this team need supervision when we need to order a box of pencils? 

Again, speaking only for Biology, we do not have a history of overspending.  I especially refer to the Lab Fee account.  This is a well-defined pot of money, generated in-department, managed in-house (under the sharp eye of the NSM Program Assistant, Ms. Audrana Austin), dedicated to improving Biology education for the students who pay the fee.  We know how much money is there, all purchases are approved by the Chair and Dean (again, in-house), and the students see what they get for their money.

Especially with respect to the Lab Fee account, what benefit is derived from further oversight?  In questions such as "Is the money being spent effectively?", or "Is there a better way to achieve the scientific or educational goal?", do Mr. Parker or Mrs. Shaffer have anything to contribute?  

As to the question of "Is there enough money in the pot to pay for the request?", again, what can Mr. Parker and Mrs. Shaffer tell us that Ms. Austin cannot?  Ms. Austin can do arithmetic, and if we run out of money, then we're out of money.  Period.  

So far, no purchase requests from Biology (that have passed muster with the Chair and Dean) have been denied.  How has sitting on purchase orders for two weeks made things better?  Or if Mr. Parker or Mrs. Shafer find a problem, should it take two weeks to notify Biology?

The previous P-Card system was designed to provide flexibility and responsiveness while maintaining oversight.  At least in NSM, this system worked well.  Why did WVSU "fix" what wasn't broken?  

